## THE ANTARCTICAN SOCIETY

## Notice

The Antarctican Society is happy to announce the third meeting of the 1961-62 season to be held in the John Wesley Powell auditorium of the Cosmos Club, Massachusetts and Florida Avenues, on the evening of January 26, 1962, at 8:00 p.m.

The feature of the evening will be the showing of the film Ninety Degrees South, which is the sound version of H.G. Ponting's cinematic record of Captain Scott's second expedition. Dr. Paul A. Siple, President of the Society, will preside and introduce the film with appropriate remarks on the South Pole today.

The Society takes great pleasure in inviting the members of the Washington Group of the Explorers Club to attend the meeting. The showing of the Scott film will complement the interesting program on Roald Amundsen at the December meeting of the Explorers Club and will thus complete the local commemoration of the discovery of the South Pole.

The meeting is open to all of both sexes interested in the Antarctic. It is hoped, therefore, that members will bring guests. Refreshments will be available at moderate prices, and the well-known elephant's foot will be prominently displayed to receive contributions needed to help in paying the rent for the auditorium. The treasurer suggests about fifty cents per person.

It is requested that all persons who intend to be present so signify by calling STerling 3-0860 (government code 113), extension 3604, and leaving your name and number of guests with the operator.

Henry M. Dater Secretary-Treasurer

Washington, January 10, 1962